
Ryegate Associates 
A Stored Solar Company 

247 Weesner Drive 
Ryegate, VT 05042 

April 23, 2021 

House Committee on Energy & Technology 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05633 

Dear Chair Briglin and House Committee on Energy & Technology Members, 

I have reviewed the amendment to S.1 offered by Representative Sibilia on 4/23/21 that would 

require the owner of the Ryegate Plant to contribute to the cost of developing a contingency plan 

to address how to reduce the economic impacts that may occur if the Ryegate Plant closes.  

Stored Solar is willing to contribute $10,000 by August 1, 2021 to the Vermont Department of 

Forest, Parks and Recreation to assist in the development of this plan.   

Thank you for your consideration of S.1. 

William J. Harrington 

Director  

Stored Solar, LLC 


